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Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and Honorable Members of the Judiciary Committee, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to address the committee. My name is Rachel Nagle, a resident of Litchfield 
and I am writing in opposition of the bills before the committee today. 
 
As a parent, I unequivocally oppose the proposed legislation (LD233, LD868, LD1002, and LD1704) as it 
is fundamentally discriminatory. My primary concern is ensuring that my children receive an inclusive and 
supportive education that embraces all students, irrespective of their gender or appearance. 
 
However, as an athlete, I particularly oppose LD1134. Athletic organizations already have robust rules in 
place to maintain fairness and ensure equitable competition. These rules have been meticulously crafted 
by experts in the relevant sport and have been substantiated by years of research. The proposed 
legislation is unnecessary and, in fact, detrimental, as it introduces an additional layer of scrutiny that 
girls’ bodies are subjected to. 
 
This could have a significant impact on participation, not only for transgender athletes but also for all 
female athletes. Instead of discouraging girls from engaging in sports, we should strive to create an 
environment that encourages and supports their participation.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share my perspective with the Committee. I urge you to vote “Ought not 
to Pass” on these bills. Thank you! 
 
Rachel Nagle 
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Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and Honorable Members of the Judiciary 
Committee,
Thank you for the opportunity to address the committee. My name is Rachel Nagle, a 
resident of Litchfield and I am writing in opposition of the bills before the committee 
today.
As a parent, I unequivocally oppose the proposed legislation (LD233, LD868, 
LD1002, and LD1704) as it is fundamentally discriminatory. My primary concern is 
ensuring that my children receive an inclusive and supportive education that embraces
all students, irrespective of their gender or appearance.
However, as an athlete, I particularly oppose LD1134. Athletic organizations already 
have robust rules in place to maintain fairness and ensure equitable competition. 
These rules have been meticulously crafted by experts in the relevant sport and have 
been substantiated by years of research. The proposed legislation is unnecessary and, 
in fact, detrimental, as it introduces an additional layer of scrutiny that girls’ bodies 
are subjected to.
This could have a significant impact on participation, not only for transgender athletes
but also for all female athletes. Instead of discouraging girls from engaging in sports, 
we should strive to create an environment that encourages and supports their 
participation. 
Thank you for the opportunity to share my perspective with the Committee. I urge 
you to vote “Ought not to Pass” on these bills. Thank you!


